HOUSING CODE BOARD OF APPEALS
REGULAR MEETING
February 26, 2009
Meeting of February 26, 2009, called to order by Vice Chairperson Reta Saylor at 5:34 p.m.  Present: Don Earll, Gail Winker, Deb Theis.  Absent: Tom Belin.  Staff Present: Mark Powers, Community Development Director; Jim Fisher, Assistant Building Official; Chad Breidinger, Code Enforcement Officer. Guests: None. 

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Gail Winker to approve the Agenda.  Motion carried. 
Motion by Gail Winker, second by Don Earll to approve the Minutes of July 31, 2008.  Motion carried.
Motion by Don Earll, second by Deb Theis to approve the 2009 Housing Code Board of Appeals Regular Meeting Schedule.  Motion carried.

Election of officers
Gail Winker moved to nominate Tom Belin to Chairperson for 2009, second by Deb Theis.  Motion carried.

Gail Winker moved to nominate Reta Saylor as Vice Chairperson for 2009, second by Deb Theis.  Motion carried.

Revising Housing Inspection Fees
Chad Breidinger, Code Enforcement Officer informed the Board that the City Council requested that the Housing Inspection Fees be revised.  The fees had not been updated since 2003.  Fees from surrounding communities were compared and the proposed fees for Hiawatha would fall in the middle of those set by the other jurisdictions.
Reta Saylor questioned why the Municipal Infraction fee was set at $750.00.  Chad Breidinger explained that $750.00 would be the highest penalty charged and it would be set by a judge.  Don Earll inquired why all the fees went up except for the 5th or 6th re-inspections.  Chad Breidinger commented that by setting the 2nd, 3rd and 4th inspections higher, hopefully the violation checks wouldn’t have to get to the 5th and 6th re-inspection stage.  Reta Saylor reinforced that this would get the owners to fix the violations after the initial inspection.  Mark Powers informed the Board that he met with officials from the City of Marion and Linn County and they are planning to double housing inspection fees this year and next year.
Motion by Gail Winker, second by Don Earll to adopt Resolution # 01-09 recommending that the City Council approve the Chapter 163 Housing Code Schedule of Fees.
AYES: Don Earll, Deb Theis, Gail Winker, Reta Saylor
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Tom Belin

Resolution # 01-09 Passed.
Discussion regarding revising the Hiawatha Housing Code and adopting the International Property Maintenance Code

The Board members along with the Mark Powers, Chad Breidinger and Jim Fisher had an open discussion on the International Property Maintenance Code that was handed out to the Board at the meeting.  Mark Powers explained that surrounding jurisdictions were working on adopting this Code in place of the Housing Code which has been adopted by the City of Hiawatha.  The Board members decided to take the Code with them so they would have time to read and review it.  They will revisit this item at the regular Housing Code Board of Appeals meeting on March 26th.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Gail Winker to adjourn at 5:53 p.m.
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